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JUNE 5, 2013 

SPECIAL MEETING 

10:00 A.M. 

 

1.    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER 

       Chairman Tallman called the meeting to order. 

 

2.    INVOCATION AND PLEDGE 

       Chairman Tallman delivered the invocation and led the pledge. 

 

3.    INSURANCE DISCUSSION 

       Debbie Thomas presented the Board with two options for AvMed and two options for           

       United Healthcare.  Commissioner Smith moved, seconded by Commissioner Dobbs, and       

       failed 3-2 to accept AvMed, option 1at $720.94 a month per employee with the difference   

      in cost coming out of the Providence fire station fund so that the employees are not             

      responsible for any cost. Voting against: Commissioners, Cossey, Croft and Tallman.            

      Library Director, Mary Brown stated that it takes 15-20% of the library’s budget to cover       

      insurance for three employees and suggested that the Board go with option 1 and have the      

      employees pay the $25.71 a month increase.  Commissioner Smith stated that he disagreed     

      with Mrs. Brown and that there are people at the Road Department making $8.00 an hour and 

      suggested that he would drastically cut the library budget.  Tax Collector, Lisa Johnson stated 

      that she was in favor of the employees paying the $25.71 monthly increase.  Commissioner    

      Cossey moved, seconded by Commissioner Croft, and passed 3-2 to have the employees pay  

       the monthly increase of $25.71 for their AvMed Health Insurance. 

 

4.    LAND PURCHASE 

       Commissioner Smith informed the Board that he had been approached by a lady who owned 

        a ¼ acre on the northwest corner by the A&A property.  She wanted to know if the Board     

        would be interested in buying the property for $8,000.00 . The Board decided they were not 

        interested in purchasing the property.   

 

5.    ADJOURNMENT 

       Commissioner Smith moved, seconded by Commissioner Dobbs, to unanimously adjourn. 


